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Board of Directors Meeting - Video Conference:

Regina (2205 Victoria Ave Board Room) - Saskatoon (510 Cynthia St. Room 140)

Saturday, May 10th , 2014
1.
COMMENCEMENT – Meeting Facilitator: Don Black
· Call to Order – 10:40 am

Role Call – Ray Bender (Minor Boys Chair), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Women’s Chair), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chair), Carla Buell (Treasurer), Don Heisler (Senior Men’s Chair), Stacey Silzer (Executive Director), Alyssa Nostadt (Mixed Chair), Trent Saxon (Estevan Minor Rep), Denise Saxon (Estevan Minor Rep), Don Black (President), Curtis Anderson (Technical Chair), Lorraine Wollbaum (Senior Ladies Rep – Regina), Devon Hack (RIC).
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting

· Dan Peasley and Derek Heisler have stepped down from the board.  Dan was almost done his 2 year term and Derek had one year left of his term.  

· Stacey will circulate that we are looking for a Non-Contact rep and a Secretary; these people will be replaced at the AGM in September.

Motion: Curtis Anderson / Alyssa Nostadt - To accept the minutes of the previous meeting.   
Carried.
· Agenda

Motion: Don Heisler / Rachelle Raymond - To accept the agenda as presented. 


 Carried.

2.
 President’s Address

- The SBA had another successful year.  Our membership numbers are up again this year due to the FNWG, but we are down in teams in the Juvenile category.  One of the Non-Contact teams moved to Senior and one of the Senior teams folded.  We seem to be staying on par with all the other categories.

3.
Committee Reports/Issues


- Senior

· Don and Rachelle discussed the results from Provincials.  There were no huge issues this year, the category seems to be holding its own, and we still have 5 men’s teams and 5 women’s teams competing at Provincials.  

- Minor

· Ray and Yvonne discussed the results from Provincials.  The only concern that was mentioned was the Officials costs for tournaments.

- Mixed
· Alyssa brought forward a request from the Mixed League to address the bylaw change regarding the X player rule in the Mixed division specifically to Provincials when we meet with the bylaw committee.  

- Masters 
· No chair, but there was discussion about possibly changing the day to a Broomball fun day, being that it’s partnered with the League year end, and All Star games.  This is more of an opportunity for growth.  Should there be a name change from Masters?


- Non Contact 

· This category has fewer teams this year.  We also have lost our chairperson for this category.

- Technical 

· Curtis Anderson discussed the BTC clinics held in Regina and Bruno this past year.  We have trained around 20 more people. 
· There was a few BF2 courses held this year.  Curtis did one, and Scott Jule did 2, all were for coaches in the FNWG in Prince Albert.  We need to look finding a couple more people to assist with the BF2 training as Scott would like to stop doing clinics if at all possible.  

· The new BTE (Broomball to Excel) course is going to be running a pilot project this summer.  Don Black will discuss this later on.

· There is a workshop that Scott and Curtis will be attending in October in Saskatoon specifically for Learning Facilitators.  

· Devon spoke to the Officials side of things.  We are down a few officials this year due to injuries and shift work.  We need to train more officials in our local communities if we want this to survive.  He has heard complaints about some officials and they will be addressed. Like other sports, getting new officials seems to continue to be a challenge.

· There are no changes in numbers of officials expected for next season.

4.
Financial


- Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla / Rachelle  - To accept the Sport Profile Application / Budget.   

Carried.


- Financial Report – is available at the office, all present had a copy.
5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes
· The SBA has formed a committee of 4 (Don Black, Devon Hack, Scott Jule, Stacey Silzer) to go through the bylaws and policies.  This committee will meet in early June to create a package with all the changes.  These changes will be presented to the SBA Executive at the 2014 Summer Planning Meeting in June.  Any submissions that come in after this meeting will be dealt with separately prior to the AGM as individual submissions.  Any new submissions that would like to be addressed prior to the June meeting must be into the SBA office by June 13th.  
6.
CBF AGM Report – Don Black

Summary of discussions held at CBF AGM:

· The CBF have a big challenge.  They are not doing enough to have elite athletes at Nationals.  
· At the AGM the budget was still not approved, there is no new budget to date, so we are assuming they met their criteria.

· Part of the new criteria is to get the coaches at Nationals to a more elite level.  This is where the new BTE comes into play for Coaches and Players.  The CBF is now working to get this accomplished.  Each province has been asked to send 2 coaches to a pilot training project in Quebec for a week in August.  Coaches that are fully BTC certified would be the first coaches offered this opportunity.  Must be willing to commit 4 years to coaching.  If they are not BTC certified we can send a BTC trained coach and have them certified at the beginning of the training.  Sk coaches eligible are Chad Schneider, Curtis Anderson and Dustin Thiel.  The CBF would like this program to be successful so that we can get Broomball into the Canada Games in a Mixed Category format, and coaches who have the BTE are the only eligible coaches to sit on the bench.  Do we have other coaches who may be interested?  

· The SBA is proposing another pilot project on our end, being more of an athlete centered program.  We would like to have an elite camp here for Juveniles.  We would have a weekend in April or May, we’d get some ice time, classroom time, sport science sessions etc and develop an Elite training weekend.  The SBA would bring in people to work with these kids for a weekend as a whole vs club team development.  We hopefully will be able to find grants to help cover this cost.  We could even look at having coaches who have taken the BTC do their evaluations at this camp.  This pilot project for SK would get us moving in the right direction in developing our Jr’s to participate at the Canada Games level.  

· Sask Sport wants more elite athlete development, and this may keep our FNWG participants staying interested or involved.  

· When we send teams to Nationals we send club teams not necessarily our best teams, with these camps athletes may be more likely to go with other teams to Nationals.  

· At the CBF AGM, the pickup rule was allowed for other provinces, but  we noticed that the declined pickups were aimed specifically at the SK teams.

· The CBF did endorse the SK bid for Hosting Worlds in 2016.  

7.
Juvenile and Senior National Reports 
Juvenile National Report – Rachelle Raymond & Yvonne Turner

- At the Juvenile Nationals, Chad and Curtis were recognized at the Banquet as fully certified BTC coaches.  


- There were 10 officials, 7 of them from Quebec and most of them only spoke French.  


- 2 coaches and 1 parent had food poisoning.  The venue was good, but the smaller rink had no seating, benches were brought in the second day.

 
 - Volunteers were drinking in the food court, supposed to be an alcohol free event.


- The awards banquet was very long; they repeated a lot of the same information.  Didn’t understand a lot of the banquet due to translation issues.  


- Nobody in the penalty boxes.  


- One French ref caused a few issues.  She wouldn’t shake hands with anyone, was very disrespectful, and she did this to all teams.   


- Parents shouldn’t be able to approach the coaches at Nationals; it puts a lot of pressure on the coaches.  Should there be a cool down time?


- Teams bypassed delegates regarding officials issue and went straight to George Brown.  Teams need to show up and play regardless of who the officials are.  George made the change last minute.  These discussions need to take place at our Minor meetings, and addressed at the AGM specifically to the Juvenile teams.
Senior National Report – Don Black & Ray Bender
· The venue was great, Olympic size rinks.  
· Hotels were close by

· Well run, but had very few volunteers.

· No major issues

· Sk team in Mixed had questions about girls sitting bench minors.  CBF and SBA rules may be different in this area, as there are no rules for mixed and therefore were probably using Non-Contact rules.
8.   Gold Broom – Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond

· Ice is booked for next year
· The 2014 event possibly made some money due to a few sponsors.  
· The 2015 event has been moved back to the original weekend of January 30 to    
February 1st.
9.
Calendar of Events


- Provincials 2015 – There were 2 applications for Senior (Prince Albert & Humboldt).  There were 2 applications for Midget (Odessa and Estevan), one application for Mixed (Odessa). 


- Prince Albert was awarded Seniors, Estevan was awarded Midget, and Odessa was awarded Mixed for 2015. 

Juvenile still TBD but should be held in the north, most likely Bruno.
10.
New Business:
· Worlds – Don Black

· The bid has been printed and is ready to be presented this fall.
· The CBF has endorsed SK as the only Canadian bid for 2016 Worlds.
· There may be another bid from Minneapolis. 

· We have been informed of the bid process.  At worlds the board doesn’t vote until the Friday of the event, and then whoever is awarded it must be around Saturday at the end of the day to sign the bid document.  Don will now be going for the whole week.

· We will be asking someone from Regina/Sask Tourism to attend and possibly someone from the Hotels Association to help Don with the VIP booth in Japan.  

· 8 Canadian teams are going to Worlds this year, non from SK.  

· We need to send an electronic copy of the bid to Alan Jabbs.  
· Respect ED Policy – Stacey

· 3 hour online course

· Mandatory course for all coaches in every sport
· It will be enforced for 2014-2015 Provincial and National events.

· By December 2014, all non players on the players bench will have to have completed the course.
· For Non Contact and Mixed, each team will be required to have 2-3 members of their team to have the RiS training and those people must be on the active roster at all times.  Without someone on their bench with RiS teams will default.
· BTC Clinic
· We have a BTC clinic booked for November 7-9, 2014 in Big River.  Must have 8 people to run the course, if 8 don’t show, must cancel.
· Sask Sport AGM – June 14th – Don, Alyssa and Stacey will be attending.
· 2014 SBA Awards – Nominations?  (Deadline was May 1st)

· Still need a few more nominations (Service, Volunteer and Team)
· We also need a host for this event.

· Could we have it at the Broken rack in room upstairs?
· Summer Planning Meeting Date
· Executive meeting – June 20-22 in Saskatoon
· MAP Guidelines
· Carla and Stacey will be going over the MAP Guidelines to make sure they are easier to comprehend.  Will present them at the June meeting.
11. Site of AGM

· The AGM will be held in Regina on September 13 at 2205 Victoria Ave Boardroom.  The awards night will also be hosted that evening.  We will be adding a Mixed Category meeting to the Agenda, it will be after the Minor meeting in the morning on September 13th.  
12.
Adjournment

Motion: Curtis Anderson / Alyssa Nostadt – To adjourn the meeting. 


Carried.

[image: image2][image: image3][image: image4][image: image5][image: image6][image: image7]
2205 Victoria Avenue, Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 0S4


Phone: (306) 780-9215 * Fax: (306) 525-4009


Email: saskbroomball@sasktel.net








